Professor Hunter, it was the first indication of harassment. I repeat, Professor Hunter recorded no follow-up was needed. January 10, 1992- Friday before classes began for spring 1992, I happened to be in the Radiologic Technology Department and Professor Curcio asked me to step in. The threat of my suspension from the program became obvious to me when she brought up my grade of "D" in physics for fall 1992. I had a "C" going into the final. The result of my final was an honest "D", and I felt depressed that I was not able to maintain a "C". Professor Curcio further impressed upon me the threat of suspension when she brought up the contents of the File Note written by Professor Hunter on November 26. regarding the quizzes. She later wrote up her own File Note regarding what I initially was lead to believe was impromptu meeting. She knew what she had planned to say to me and how she would write it up. In her File Note dated January 10, she writes that she "asked (me) to step in for a discussion of ...2) written angry and combative comments on paper (unprofessional)....3)...unprofessional, profane or vulgar language in writing...", and at the top of this File Note she has also written "--remarks written on papers (unprofessional)". All of these statements on Professor Curcio's File Note (1-10-92) are in reference to the November 26, 1991 File Note of Professor Hunter's. Professor Curcio uses the contents of Professor Hunter's File Note as a tool to

notation on the November 25, 1991 File Note written by